Les Dames d’Escoffier

Washington DC

Minutes of the Meeting of the

LDE-DC Board of Directors 2014-2015
5:00 pm Monday, January 13, 2015
Conference Call 
Meeting called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Drew Faulkner
Quorum for general business:  6 Directors

In Attendance:   10 Directors; 1 Alternate
Board Members and Alternate Present:  Drew Faulkner, Kari Barrett, Janet Yu, Katherine Newell Smith, Kate Jansen, Theresa Morrison, Jill Collins, Judy Rusignuolo, Eileen Dykes, Nancy Hart, Claire Gill (alternate)
Board Members Absent:  Stacey Adams
Agenda Approved/Added:

· Agenda approved without additions.

Motion:
  Theresa Morrison
Second:
  Judy Rusignuolo

In favor: All


Oppose: None

Abstain: None
Approval of Board Minutes:
· The December 8, 2014, meeting minutes were approved as written
Motion:
  Jill Collins

Second:
  Kate Jansen
In favor: All


Oppose: None

Abstain: None
President’s Report –Drew Faulkner 
· 2016 LDE Conference:  No update since the last Board update.  Near-term focus will be to form committees and secure keynotes.

· Board Nominations:  The President made a motion for the Board to approve the nomination of Kate Jansen to serve as Chair of the Board Nominations Committee.  Board members unanimously approved Kate Jansen for the position, which she then accepted.    

Motion:
   Theresa 

Second:
  Eileen

In favor: All


Oppose: None

Abstain: None
Board members who are eligible will be asked to continue to serve.  All Board members should offer recommendations directly to Kate Jansen.  Judy Rusignuolo will provide Kate Jansen with background information on Committee positions.  Judy Rusignuolo was recognized by the President for her outstanding job as Chair last year.
· Brock Circle:  The President made motion to approve the Washington Chapter of LDEI to participate in the Brock Circle.   

Motion:
   Theresa Morrison
Second:
  Kari Barrett

In favor: All


Oppose: None

Abstain: None
The President then addressed concerns brought forward by Chapter members with the Board around such issues as timing of participation, potential financial burden on the membership, idea to earmark Chapter monies for the Brock Circle on a yearly basis, how the money in the Brock Circle is managed, etc.   After full discussion, the President recommended given the opportunity to support our national organization and in recognition of the monies held in reserve by the DC Chapter as a 501c(3) organization, that the Chapter take a lump sum of $10K from the group’s money market investment account to put toward Brock Circle membership.  
· Charity Buzz:  LDE DC to receive about $800 from the event.

· LDEI Grande Dame Nominations:   The President asked Board members to consider names to put forward for this honor.  The Board then discussed some possible nominees. 
· Mission Statement:  The President opened discussion on the mission statement based on the Board’s agreement to revisit the mission statement at the December Board meeting.  Members discussed the current mission statement and felt that a more succinct impactful mission statement should be considered.  The President will invite all Board members and previous strategic planning group members to work on an updated mission statement that can be presented at the spring membership meeting. 
Treasurer’s Report – Nancy Hart (emailed report) 
· Report was provided in advance.  There was no further discussion.  
First Vice President and Development Director Report- Theresa Morrison  
· The President announced that the Gala will be postponed given a number of planning considerations.  A small group will be formed to revisit Gala planning.  
Second Vice President Report- Eileen Dykes (emailed report)
· A report was provided in advance detailing upcoming events.  The Board recognized Janet Yu’s recent event.
Communications Secretary – Stacey Adams  
· The President announced that a contract had been sent to the leading assistant candidate.
Committee & Sub-Committee Reports 

Grants & Mentoring – Kate Jansen 

· Kate Jansen provided an update on Susan Callahan’s student program challenge event to address hunger issues in Montgomery County, MD.   Susan Callahan is looking for LDE members to help mentor students and potentially offering two $500 grants to the winning teams of the student program challenge event.   
Public Relations – Jill Collins 
· The President noted improved communications between PR and programs. 
Green Tables – Aviva Goldfarb & Danielle Turner (email report)
· A tour to Eco City Farms is being planned.  Details TBD. 
Old Business:
· Michelle Jacobs continues to monitor the Chapter’s P.O. Box.
New Business: 
· Mission Statement:  
No further discussion.
Meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m.
Motion:
  Kari Barrett

Second:  Judy Rusignuolo
In favor: All


Oppose: None


Abstain: None
